
 

All Informational Letters are sent to the Managed Care Organizations 

Iowa Medicaid – 1305 E Walnut St. – Des Moines, IA 50319 

 

INFORMATIONAL LETTER NO. 2379-MC-FFS 

 

DATE:  September 19, 2022 

 

TO: Certified Nurse Midwife, Infant and Toddler, Local Education Agency, 

Maternal Health Center, Nurse Practitioner, Physician DO, Physician MD, 

Screening Center 

 

APPLIES TO: Managed Care (MC), Fee-for-Service (FFS) 

 

FROM:  Iowa Department of Health and Human Services (HHS), Iowa Medicaid 

 

RE: Diabetic Education Limitations 

 

EFFECTIVE:  Upon Receipt 

 

 

Iowa Medicaid offers diabetic education programs to aid members with diabetic self-

management. Iowa Medicaid has removed the once-in-a-lifetime limitation previously in place 

for diabetic education. Eliminating the limitation allows Medicaid members to receive timely 

supplementary education to manage their diabetes. 

 

Diabetic education for self-management may be administered individually (G0108) or in a group 

setting (G0109). 

 

If you have questions, please contact Iowa Medicaid Provider Services at 1-800-338-7909 or by 

email at imeproviderservices@dhs.state.ia.us. 
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